
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Liverpool City Council Post-16 Surveys 

Over half term, we are supporting Liverpool City Council’s city-wide re-
search into Post-16 education. As part of this research, we are asking all 
students in Years 10, 11, 12 or 13 to complete a survey about their views 
on Post-16 education and their future aspirations. If your son or daughter 
has not yet completed this survey, please encourage them to do so over 
half term.  

The survey takes approximately 10-15 minutes to complete and can be 
accessed using the links below. (Please ensure they click on the correct 
link.) 

Sixth Form Student Survey:  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/SixthFormStudentSurvey0222/ 

 

Year 10 and 11 Student Survey:  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/KS4StudentSurvey0222/ 

 
To bolster this research, parents are also being asked to share your views 
on Post-Education. Again, the survey takes approximately 10-15 minutes 
to complete and can be accessed using the links below. You will not be 
asked to give your name and we will not share your individual responses, 
only combine them with responses from other parents of students at     
Liverpool schools.  

 
Sixth Form Parent Survey:  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/Parent-Carer-SixthForm/ 

 
Year 10 and 11 Parent Survey:  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/Parent-CarerKS4/ 

All surveys will close at 4pm on Monday 28th February. 

If you would like the survey in another language, please email               
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Our Theme for the Week – Equality 

In this week’s collective worship and assemblies, we explored the theme of 
equality both in terms of our legal obligations under the Equality Act of 2010 and 
in terms of having the COURAGE to fight injustice and inequality around the 
world. The latter coincided with our commemoration of the death of Sister       
Dorothy Stang who lost her life in Brazil on 12th February 2005 whilst fighting 
against the injustices suffered by the local Amazonian communities at the hands 
of illegal loggers and criminal organisations. Sister Dorothy continues to be an   
nspiration to us all at Notre Dame. May she Rest in Peace. 

 

Curriculum Information 

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, parents and carers can find full details of 
our curriculum offer on our website in our curriculum page of our college website. 
This shows the structure of the whole school curriculum and full details of each 
subject curriculum for every year group, including the topics covered at each 
point in the year. We hope you find this area of our website useful and your   
feedback, as always, is welcome. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Continued... 

https://www.notredameliverpool.com/curriculum/


COVID-Restriction-Free Half Term Entertainment Ideas 

As we begin our first COVID-restriction-free holiday in nearly two years, we 
thought it might be useful to share this link [https://www.visitliverpool.com/things
-to-do/attractions/family-friendly] to the Visit Liverpool website which includes a 
long list of ideas for family-friendly days out across the city, many of which are 
FREE! We hope this provides some inspiration on how to entertain your sons and 
daughters next week. For those still reluctant to get out and about, our            
extra-curricular and enrichment page on the website includes a long list of      
virtual visits to interesting locations all around the world. 

Wishing every Notre Dame family a peaceful and safe half term break. 

 

Mr Duffy 

 

https://www.visitliverpool.com/things-to-do/attractions/family-friendly
https://www.visitliverpool.com/things-to-do/attractions/family-friendly
https://www.notredameliverpool.com/extra-curricular-enrichment/


COMMUNITY EVENTS 

Free events you or your family  

may find helpful 







RECOGNITION BOARD 

At Notre Dame we have the highest expectations of behaviour. When students meet those expectations, 
we believe it is vital they receive recognition for their efforts. We actively seek to praise those students 
who demonstrate the learning attitudes that we know will open Hearts, Minds and Doors and ultimately 
make them successful. 

This Year we have introduced Recognition Boards. The recognition board is designed for positive praise, 
reinforcing the behaviours and actions we want to see in every child in every area of our school. Ever 
classroom has a recognition board which staff use to praise students every single lesson. We also have 
Departmental Recognition Boards, to have your name displayed on these is a huge achievement, only one 
student in the whole school is recognised in each department as being the student who has got every-
thing right and embodied the school values of Charity, Courtesy, Courage and Confidence.  

 

Each department recognises the efforts of one student each month and we display their names and pic-
tures proudly as examples to other students. 

For the month of January, the following students have been recognised for their outstanding efforts; 
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ART AND DESIGN NEWSLETTER 

! 





Courtesy Stars of the Week 
Courtesy is one of our four Core Values at Notre Dame and it is our Core Value focus for this term.  
Below are the names of students who staff feel deserve wider recognition for living this value out    

Well done to each 
of you !!  

J. Alhamoud (Year 9)  
 

“She is always really courteous. She 
greets me politely every lesson, asks 
how I am, and always collects things 
in and tidies up at the end of the les-

son without being asked. 
 

Ms Snowden 

R. Shrimpton 

(Year 9) 

“For looking after a 

new student. He 

looked after him all 

day and brought 

him to lessons.” 

Miss Hobson (I.T) 

Blower (Year 8) 

“For always going above and beyond 

in history. He always offers to help 

with any classroom jobs and he is al-

ways polite and friendly to others.” 

Miss Wishart 

Birsan (Year 8) 

“She is always polite and offers to 
help give out equipment often with-
out asking, she will also collect this 
back in for me. She is a pleasure to 

have in the class.” 
 

Miss Hollis 

E. Hughes (Year 9) 

“Always helps me in class with 
printing and getting stationary etc. 
Someone who I can always rely on.” 

 
Mrs Ghorbani 

M. Hehetror (Year 

8) 

“He is extremely po-
lite in class, he is 

courteous to his class 
mates and will help 
them out if needed. 

Max always says 
'thank you miss' at 

the end of the lesson, 
clearly demonstrating 

our core value of 
courtesy. 

 
Miss Hollis 

J. Mills (Year 8) 

“He was ahead of me the other day 

and opened a door and then not on-

ly did he hold it for me, he stopped 

and let me go ahead. Extremely 

courteous!” 

Mrs Snowden 

Dul and J. Cahill (Year 7) 

“These two boys have impeccable 
manners! They are a credit to their 
parents and our school. It's a pleas-

ure to be in their company.” 
 

Miss Leppert 

C. Westhead (Year 11) 

“For spending time speaking to and 
helping a younger student who I 
was speaking to about his behav-
iour. CJ then offered to go a chat 

with the student the next day. 
 

Mrs McNulty 

R. Shrimpton 

(Year 9) 

“For looking after a 

new student. He 

looked after him all 

day and brought 

him to lessons.” 

Miss Hobson 

C. Hodson (Year 7) 

“For spending time speaking to and 
helping a younger student who I 
was speaking to about his behav-
iour. CJ then offered to go a chat 

with the student the next day. 
 

Miss Hobson (Science) 



SAFEGUARDING REMINDERS 
Important Contacts 

If you currently need support for your mental health or well 

being these are some of the organisations who are happy to 

listen and help 

Anxiety UK  

03444775774 (Helpline) 

075374160905 (Text) 

Childline 

0800 1111 (Free 24 hr helpline) 

Papyrus Hotline  

(Under 35s at risk of suicide or concerned for another) 

0800 068 4141 

07786209697 (text) 

The Mix 

(Support & Advice for under 25s) 

0808 068 4994 

85258 (Text THEMIX) 

Young Minds 

0808 803 5544 (Parent helpline) 

85258 (Free 24hr crisis messenger, text YM) 

Young Stonewall 

Information & support for young people who identify as 
LGBTQ 

0800 050 2020 

Samaritans 

Support for anyone who needs to talk 

116 123 (Call) 

Bullybusters 

0800 169 6928 

Please refer to the school website for further contact 

If you feel a child is at risk  

(suffering harm, neglect or abuse) 

Any member of the public can contact  

Careline on 0151 233 3700 or 

Merseyside Police on 0151 709 6010 

Domestic Abuse/Violence 

Please remember, in an emergency dial 999 for                               

immediate assistance.  

You can call 999 without speaking then pressing 55, 

or tapping or coughing into the phone.  

This will enable police to respond  

Women’s Aid     

 0808 2000 247  (24 hr helpline) 

Men’s Advice Line 

0808 801 0327  

Worst Kept Secret Helpline Merseyside 

 

https://ypas.org.uk/services/whats-on-calendar/  

https://ypas.org.uk/services/whats-on-calendar/

